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	Datchet Parish Council
	1 Allen Way

Datchet
Berkshire

SL3 9HR


Web: www.datchetparishcouncil.gov.uk

       

  Sonia Masikito - Clerk to the Council
Email: Clerk@datchetparishcouncil.gov.uk
Tel: 01753 773499
Mobile: 07862 013161 
DRAFT Minutes of a MEETING of DATCHET PARISH COUNCIL
held in the VILLAGE HALL, DATCHET 
on MONDAY 12TH FEBRUARY 2024, at 7.00pm
Present: 10 Members - Cllr. D. Buckley (Chairman), Cllr. E. Larcombe (Vice Chair), Cllr. Mrs M. Davies, 
Cllr I. Thompson, Cllr I. Bacon, Cllr D. Saunders, Cllr Mrs S. Young, Cllr S. Glover, Cllr P. Bicknell, Cllr C. Wise
In attendance: Borough Cllr. J. Grove, Mrs. S. Masikito (Clerk), Ms C. Jeffries (Administrator)
Public:
There were 10 members of the public present
23/0189 APOLOGIES AND ANNOUNCMENTS



Apologies for absence were received from: Cllr A. Clemens


Absent without apologies: Cllr T. O’Flynn, Cllr L. O’Flynn, Cllr D Loveridge

23/0190 PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
Resident 1 – Referred to her previous letter regarding application 22\020802 PASHA LODGE, 42 LONDON ROAD, DATCHET SL3 9JN and her concerns with the scaffolding that is still up a year later with no works being carried out and the uncertainty of inspections. She continued with concerns over more houses being built, in particular AL39, and how as a resident she can be active and monitor the project to prevent similar matters arising again.
The Chair advised emails were still ongoing regarding 22/020802 and there was no update on the scaffolding but will chase up again next week. He advised regarding AL39 that there was nothing she can do as a resident regarding this as the application has been approved. The only thing that can be done is to regularly check the planning portal on RBWM as Datchet Parish Council do regularly for updates. 

Resident 2 – Had a question regarding the terminology used in Cllr I. Thompsons flood report and wanted the colour coding system explained in more detail. Cllr I. Thompson did his best to explain the different colour’s used regarding flood alert and warning signs but the Chair asked the resident to raise clarification on the EA website as Cllr I. Thompson was just replicating this information.
23/0191 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 None.
23/0192 MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on 15th January 2024 were approved as an accurate record and were signed by the Chairman. Cllr M. Davies abstained from voting.
23/0193 MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MEETING
None.
23/0194 GENERAL 

a. Chairmans Report 
The Chairman wanted to express his concerns to the parish regarding RBWMs’ current financial situation and combined with their ongoing budget pressure and a spending review he explained that certain actions cannot be taken by the borough in the immediate future from a financial aspect. He would like the parish to consider how they would like to proceed with this moving forward considering it could be up to 10 years before anything changes with no new income. An example was given on the ‘Whites Lane’ consultation with residents in regards to putting yellow lines down and posts along the road to stop people parking on the pavement. The borough can pay for the yellow lines but not the posts. Enforcement will be an issue to control this area so we do require the posts. Should this be something that is brought to the parish for village improvement going forward. He would like public engagement on this so will put on next month’s meeting agenda.
ACTION: Clerk to put on next month’s agenda.
b. Clerks report                                                                                                                                      This had been circulated and there were no questions.
c. To note the internal auditors (interim) internal audit report for 2023/2024. (Paper and Report Circulated) The Chairman advised there were no serious issue with just three recommendations. These included: 

1. All councillors do currently sign off invoices at DPC meeting. The Clerk at RFO will ensure they have individually been checked off for accuracy, all works completed to a satisfactory level and all goods received. The Clerk will then sign off each invoice.
2. The pinks sheets with scheduled payments will be issued to the Chairman at the parish council meeting to be signed off.
3. The council should provide suitable contracts for current contractors, undergoing if necessary full tender process as detailed in both the …  laws and financial regulations. This will be completed before the next audit in May 2024.

There were no comments from the councillors.

d. To review and consider environmental sustainability statement drafted by Cllr S Glover (Paper circulated)                                                                                                                               Cllr M. Davies said she had not received this. Cllr S. Glover confirmed it was available in the Dropbox.
DECISION: The majority voted in favour of this and the statement and it was approved. This was proposed by Cllr S Glover, seconded by Cllr S Young

Voted For – 9 Cllrs

Abstained – 1 Cllrs

e. To review and consider procurement policy (Paper circulated)                                          DECISION: The procurement policy was approved. This was proposed by Cllr D. Buckey,        

seconded by Cllr S. Glover and UNANIMOUSLY AGREED.                                      

f. To consider signing the Armed Forces Covenant - Cllr D Buckley (Paper circulated) DECISION: It was agreed Datchet Parish Council would sign the covenant. This was proposed by Cllr D. Buckey, seconded by Cllr P. Bicknell and UNANIMOUSLY AGREED.  

g. Planning & Enforcement and Parish Councillor Conduct. (Circulated) The paper was not circulated so will move to next month’s meeting.                                                                        ACTION: Clerk to circulate paper on Dropbox and to next agenda.
23/0195 PLANNING 


a.    To agree responses to new applications listed on the attached planning addendum 




       and note Planning Decisions (Paper Circulated)
	Application No / Type
	Application Site
	Proposal 
	DPC Comments

	24/00023

Full
	50 Montrose Avenue Datchet Slough SL3 9JU
	Single storey front extension, single storey side/rear extension and first floor rear extension.
	Objection over development in a flood zone, detrimental affect to adjoining property and potential loss of natural and historic light. We also have concerns on off street parking, added flood risk and there is no highways report. We would also like to add reference to a protected Oak tree on this application. 

	24/00025

Full
	28 Linchfield Road Datchet Slough SL3 9LZ
	Garage conversion with single storey side/rear extension and raising of the eaves and ridge.
	Objection as the planning application is incomplete as proposed plans are missing and the flood risk assessment is not suitable or acceptable in its current limited detail. We would request officers reject this application as significant details are missing to make a decision or gain any public input. We would also like to bring to the attention of officers the Datchet Neighbourhood plan reference Character DAT 2 where the focus is on the change in character of the ridge height of this application would breach the condition set in the adopted Neighbourhood plan

	24/00030 

Full
	89 Ditton Road Datchet Slough SL3 9LX
	Certificate of lawfulness to determine whether the part single part two storey rear extension is lawful.
	Objection and we support officers previous refusal as planning permission is required and the applicant has not changed the request since it was refused for the same under 22/02268/CPD. This property also sits within flood zone 3

	24/00096

Full
	11 Fairfield Avenue Datchet Slough SL3 9NQ
	Garage conversion, part single part two storey part first floor front/side/rear extension and 1no. detached outbuilding following part demolition of existing garage.
	Objection as the applicant has mitigated some of the previous concerns but The proposal would also still result in a loss of light to the nearest habitable window to the ground floor of No. 9 Fairfield Avenue. The proposal would be contrary to Local Plan Policy QP3 and Principles 10.1 and 10.3 of the Borough Wide Design Guide SPD. We also feel that the separate annex would be over development and scale once combined with the overall footprint of the application. There should still be a reduction in depth of the second proposed floor and if the overall footprint is reduced to include the separate annex conditions should be set to state it will not be residential our habitable anytime.

	24/00001

Full
	34 Penn Road Datchet Slough SL3 9HT
	New hardstanding and dropped kerb
	No objection subject to condition of no raising of ground level as previously conditioned in application 18/02216/FULL. Permeable materials should be used with focus on no run off of water to adjacent properties

	24/00093

Full
	89 Ditton Road Datchet Slough SL3 9LX
	Two storey rear extension.
	Objection as property sits within flood zone 3. It is clear that flood events are becoming more common and there are not suitable prevention measures included into this application to not affect other properties negatively.

	24/00164

Telecom Dev Determination 56 Days
	Telecommunications Mast To South of M4 Riding Court Road Datchet Slough
	Application for determination as to whether prior approval is required for a proposed removal of an existing 20m monopole mast and associated compound, and the installation of a replacement base station which includes a 30m monopole sharable mast, 12 no. of 4G antennas, 24 no. of 5G antennas, 4 no. dishes, 6 no. operator cabinets, 1 no. electrical meter cabinet etc. Ancillary development thereto.
	No objection

	24/00159

Full
	6 Leigh Park Datchet Slough SL3 9JP
	Part two storey part single storey rear/side extension.
	Objection as the applicant has not mitigated the concerns of officers on the last application, which was refused under 22/02943/FULL. The development is overbearing to the existing.

	24/00098

Full
	129 The Myrke  Datchet Slough SL3 9AD
	Part single part two storey side/rear extension, part raising of the ridge, relocation of front entrance door, enlargement of existing front canopy and alterations to fenestration.


	Objection in keeping with the previous refused application the applicant has not mitigated against previous concerns and planning reasons and therefore the previous reasons for refusal are still applied to this application and the affect to green belt and detrimental scale of this development with no suitable flood risk assessment or ecological reports are in our opinion grounds for a further refusal

	24/00216

Works To Trees Covered by TPO
	5 Eton Road Datchet Slough SL3 9AX
	(T1) Horse Chestnut – repollard to previous points (017/1978/TPO)
	Objection as the application lacks detail.  With suitable conditions being applied we would not object but as the applicant has not been specific to level of pollarding. We feel a height should be set that is suitable to maintain the tree but mitigate on risk but not to pollard to a stump. This should be referred to the tree officer as there is not consultation and only the minimum removal be approved. This plan is not clear enough and needs further details

	24/00240

Full
	16 Buccleuch Road, Datchet, Slough, SL3 9BP
	Two storey rear extension and new raised terrace and steps following the demolition of the existing two storey rear extension.
	Objection as over development in the flood zone, however our concerns could be mitigated against if the applicant focused on how flood water could move around and under the development as we feel this needs a compromise as the development is not out of character or scale for the street but as it sits in a regularly flooded area this current design will detrimentally affect adjacent properties by dispersing water towards them. With flood mitigation designs our concerns would be satisfied but current design increases the potential risk to others.

	24/00231

Works To Trees Covered by TPO
	Cranley House 49 Horton Road Datchet Slough SL3 9EP
	T1 – Monterey cypress – Crown reduction to a final height of 9.5m and spread of 5.5m (015/1992/TPO).
	No objection

	24/00243

Full
	4 Link Road Datchet Slough SL3 9LB
	Relocation of front entrance door with canopy, part single, part two storey part first floor wraparound extension (front/side/rear) and alterations to fenestration following demolition of existing garage.
	Objection overdevelopment in flood zone 3. This could be mitigated against should the design be altered to allow any flood water to flow through without any detrimental effects to adjoining properties. With increasing flood events there should be more focus on development in the main flood zones and designs improved to allow water to flow through and from properties.

	24/00269

Works To Trees Covered by TPO
	39 Ruscombe Gardens, Datchet, Slough, SL3 9BQ
	(T1) Sycamore – pollard to previous pruning points to alleviate branches failing. Approx 3m from ground level (017/1978/TPO).


	No objection subject to the tree officer consultation to minimise the negative effect to the established tree.

	24/00252

Cert of Lawfulness of Proposed Dev
	Sumpter Mead Windsor Road Datchet Slough SL3 9BR
	Certificate of lawfulness to determine whether the proposed loft conversion with rooflights to the front and rear pitched roof is lawful.
	Already decided by RBWM


The Chair allowed questions from the public on the following applications;

24/00025 – Resident and member of Datchet Neighbourhood Plan, discussed how this
application wants to raise the height of 1 of 2 garages linked to the property which would not be 
in keeping of the character of the rest of the neighbourhood. Cllr D. Buckley advised that  DPC 
had already made the recommendation of objection but will reference Character Dat 2 as set 
out in the DNP before submitting.
Cllr I. Thompson also referred to application 24/00025 stating that this will require a flood risk
assessment as any diversion of flood water will affect next doors’ premises if raising the height. 
Cllr D. Buckley checked his recommendations and a limited flood risk assessment is already in 
place so covered.
Cllr M. Davies discussed application 24/00234 regarding the preservation order to the oak tree. 
She stated digging work had stopped due to the danger of damaging the tree roots. She also 
expressed concerns on another property in the same location as they are rendering white bricks 
on to the property when the rest are red brick properties. Cllr D. Buckley asked Cllr M. Davies to
check the house number of the property and forward to the clerk to raise query with 
enforcement.

ACTION: Clerk to raise enforcement query with planning for inspection.
Members noted the Borough Council decisions as per planning addendum that was circulated.

DECISION: The recommendations made were approved. This was proposed by Cllr. D. Buckley, 
seconded by Cllr. P. Bicknell and UNANIMOUSLY AGREED.

b. Other planning matters, including any new

i) 106 Allocations

None.
ii) Enforcement Matter
The chair advised as in his previous report that this is an ongoing process however movement is slow but we are pushing as a parish council.
c. To receive and update on AL39 (Cllr Buckley)
The chair confirmed there is no update as have been no movement regarding this but will chase up on barristers’ advice. Cllr I. Thompson mentioned on this subject that there is an enforceable requirement that all new builds must have called a Biodiversity Net Gain. He said worth looking into as may have an effect on this.
d. To consider increasing the funds for AL39 legal costs (if required)



Deferred next month’s agenda.
e. Councillor’s Questions


There were no further questions.
23/0196 FINANCE AND ADMINISTRATION 
a. To note expenditure approved under delegated authority (Paper – for information only)

     RESOLVED: Expenditure approved under delegated authority was noted.

b. To approve income and expenditure – Chairman to sign pink sheet (Paper – for information 
     only)
     RESOLVED: The income and expenditure reports were approved. This was proposed by Cllr D.    

      Buckley, seconded by Cllr I. Bacon and UNANIMOUSLY AGREED.
c. To note that the Staffing Committee have authorised paying FILCA (Financial Introduction to    

     local council administration) fees for DPC Accounts Officer at the cost of £120.00 + VAT

     RESOLVED: This has been noted.
d. To note Cllr D Sanders will be participating in Planning Training which is being delivered by     

      SLCC £59 + VAT
     RESOLVED: This has been noted.


e. To consider quotes received from utility brokers regarding electricity supply to Parish office,   

    cemetery chapel, parish yard, library, mortuary store and village hall. (Contract due to expire in        

    April 2024)
DECISION: After considering all comparable’ s it was decided to use the Clerks recommended utility broker for the supply of electricity to Datchet Parish Council premises. This was proposed by Cllr. I. Bacon, seconded by Cllr. D. Sanders and UNANIMOUSLY AGREED.

f.  Councillor’s questions

     None.

23/0197 BOROUGH COUNCILLOR’S REPORT: 
  Borough Cllr.  J. Groves reported on the following:

· The next council meeting will be held on 29th February to sign off the budget.
·  The first meeting for the Datchet to Hythe end project will be held on the 13th February. The meeting will be looking to form a group of community liaisons as the EA want community feedback as to what is wanted from members of the community. She will provide an update after the meeting.
· Reminder for people to use the ‘Report-It’ system on the RBWM website as only way council can track the issues coming in.
· A couple of things she wanted to highlight from her Overview and Scrutiny panel meeting included; Report called supplementary planning document on Affordable Housing. Trying to strengthen preferences and stipulations on the subject when there is development happening. This is going to cabinet meeting next week. Also, on a presentation from TVP. When looking at policing priorities, they are looking at what has been reported. Urging people if you are seeing things to report it.
· On the subject of AL39, at the planning meeting, there was a last-minute document submitted by the planners to do with Biodiversity. 


Borough Cllr. E. Larcombe reported on the following:

· Regarding the £10million talked about from the borough. This is a political commitment to money for the Datchet to Hythe End flood improvement that may or may not be kept. 
23/0198 GROUNDS: 
a. Lead Councillors report (Paper Circulated - for information only)

    The Lead Councilors report had been circulated and no questions were asked.  

In addition to his report Cllr I. Thompson asked for borough Cllr J. Groves to report back to     TVP on the ongoing crimes of vandalism and drug taking. The Chair suggested it would be good to raise this at the upcoming NAG meeting and to bring any evidence forward to take to them.

b. To consider the proposal to add car parking signage in the 3 parking bays outside the Parish   

     Office (Sabatini Land)

    DECISION: The authority was given to install the signs and posts into the ground in front of    

    the bays. This was proposed by Cllr. I. Thompson, seconded by Cllr. C. Wise and          

    UNANIMOUSLY AGREED.
c. To consider the quote for an additional CCTV camera’s facing onto The Sabatini Land    

     totaling £1,282 (Cllr Thompson) Paper circulated.

     Cllr I. Bacon questioned if our existing CCTV system had run out of capacity. Cllr Thompson         

     confirmed there was room to add on more and cost is included in this price. 

     DECISION: It was agreed to purchase the additional CCTV camera. This was proposed by   

      Cllr. I. Thompson, seconded by Cllr. C. Wise and UNANIMOUSLY AGREED. 
d. To consider the proposal to insert two steel posts in Horton Rd access path and one post  

    between the village hall staircase wall and football club wall.
    Cllr M. Davies questioned if he will check for services where posts to be installed. Cllr      

    Thompson confirmed he will. Cllr S. Glover asked if there would be any external costs to put     

    these in. Cllr Thompson confirmed there will be and he will arrange for a couple of quotes to   

    compare although already factored into budget.
    ACTION: Cllr Thompson to provide quotes to install the posts. 
    DECISION: It was agreed to install the steel posts under the lead member and clerks     

    delegated authority. This was proposed by Cllr. I. Thompson, seconded by Cllr. C. Wise and  

     UNANIMOUSLY AGREED.
e. To consider the quote provided by Garden Designs for grass cutting and maintenance for  

     2024/25 (Paper circulated)

     Cllr Ian Thompson confirmed the general uplift compared to last years cost was around 3%.

     The Chair asked how many years we have used this contractor to which Cllr Thompson     

     confirmed around 4 years.  
     DECISION: The costs to continue using the same contractor to carry out the works was  

     approved. This was proposed by Cllr. I. Thompson, seconded by Cllr. S. Young and    

     UNANIMOUSLY AGREED.

f. To discuss the volunteering group to paint posts. (Cllr I. Thompson & Cllr S. Glover)

    It was discussed by Cllr Thompson that the posts will initially need cleaning and          

    straightening before painting and the painting of the posts will cost for paint and materials.   

    Referring to the cost, Cllr Thompson confirmed that this task had been previously gifted by a  

    local company and perhaps this could be done again. It was suggested by Cllr D. Sanders to  

    approach local companies to invest their business support under their CSR policy. When   

    asked by the Chair where this will happen Cllr Thompson replied on site. The chair and Cllr     

     S. Glover both expressed concerns with this regarding public liability for health and safety    

     reasons.
     ACTION: Cllr I. Thompson to bring back to council for proposal.
g. To consider encircling both inset flower beds on Garage Green & North Green, with   

     standard Granite sets to match the edging of The Green. (Photo and quote circulated for      

     example)

     Cllr D. Sanders questioned how the bricks would be fixed in to which Cllr I. Thompson     

     confirmed these would be cemented. Cllr S. Young commented these would be a good 
     addition to the green. Cllr S. Glover enquired about the budget and as this would be an 
     additional expenditure to be aware of what’s left going forward.
     DECISION: The majority voted in favour of this and the encircling of both flower beds  

     were approved. This was proposed by Cllr I Thompson and seconded by Cllr S Young.

     Voted For – 9 Cllrs

     Abstained – 1 Cllrs

h. Councillor’s questions

    Cllr E Larcombe asked if we can have additional protection on the oak tree near the flagpole 
     to stop the horses from eating it.

    Cllr S. Glover spoke regarding the Orchard and said although the funding had been refused 
    for this there is still a meeting to be held on the 22nd February to discuss if some money may    

    still be allocated to fund part of it.
    The Chair discussed the big pots that were still available mentioned in a previous meeting.

    ACTION: Cllr I Thompson to look at them and decide if he wants them.

23/199 CEMETERY


   a. Lead Councillors report (Paper circulated - For information only)

       The Lead Councilors report had been circulated and no questions were asked.  


   b. To receive an update on the cemetery site meeting.

                  Cllr P. Bicknell briefed that he had held a meeting at the cemetery on the 26th January with                             

                  the Clerk and Don. He stated the main issue is that the cemetery will run out of burial room 
                  within the   next 10 years and that there was a working group being set up as there are a lot    

                  of questions on this.



c. Councillor’s questions

                 Cllr C Wise said that she would like to volunteer to assist as Deputy Lead as lives in Penn Rd.
                 ACTION: The Clerk to put on next months agenda to look at appointing additional support                 

                 from councillors in various areas.
Cllr S. Glover asked if the cemetery was only running out of space in several areas as looks like one side very congested upon observation. Cllr P Bicknell confirmed families can choose where in the cemetery they want to lay loved ones to rest and you can have up to 5 people in one excavation but there is only enough ground. to bury around 10-12 more people.
Cllr S Young asked if the empty space on the North side of the cemetery had already been purchased. Cllr P Bicknell said this can be pre bought but the problem is as space is tight, we have to be careful with machinery now to excavate new graves without damaging existing ones.

Cllr I Thompson also spoke regarding this and said although some parts look like there are no graves, this will not be spare land as some may have sunk or have no headstones. He has proposed a cemetery in the last meeting in an area along the AL39.
Cllr I. Bacon noted from the report when people are cremated, they only need a smaller plot. Cllr P. Bicknell said there could be as many as 3-400 plots for smaller family ashes burial plots but people do like burials and there would be a lot of support for an additional site.

The Chair said to keep this discussion ongoing and for councillors to take more notes on the cemetery reports as item will be high on agenda in the coming year to make decisions on this. He also discussed that he had heard of voluntary groups doing cleanups at other churches. Cllr I Thompson and Cllr S Glover said they were in discussions about this with other groups and volunteers to progress this further.
23/0200 PROPERTIES: 

a.  Lead councillors report (For information only)

                Cllr D. Sanders reported he had been in discussions with the Clerk to work on a master list of              

                contractors to work with in different areas. Focusing on local businesses where we can he   
                would like 3 contractors for each area. He discussed the recent emergency expenditure at 
                the   Bridge Café for repair works.

b. To discuss and consider the Datchet Village Hall heating arrangements. In particular the loft   

                room containing the two gas boilers, the gas meters and the gas distribution system is far    

               from satisfactory and fails to meet current standards (Cllr Larcombe)

               Cllr D Sanders said motion is in place to bring in some sustainable energy experts to do   

               surveys on the hall to look at how sustainable we can make it with regards to heating and   

               electricity.

               ACTION: Cllr D Sanders to produce a report to feed back.


c. To receive Library report on damp (Cllr Sanders)



Cllr D Sanders reported that Cllr I Thompson had shown him the damp issue at the library. Once he has list of contractors decided he will provide quotes to carry out building and grounds work to sort the drains which are causing the problem. He has asked the Clerk to ask Dean to take away the autumn leaves from the sides of the building and is keen to sort the problem now before it gets worse.


ACTION: Cllr D Saunders to provide quotes for the next meeting. Clerk to arrange for Dean to remove leaves.
          d. Councillor’s Questions


 None.

23/0201 HIGHWAYS 
       a. Councillor’s Questions
      
The Chair looking to appoint someone for Highways in the next meeting.

Cllr E Larcombe raised an issue with parking. The Chair confirmed we will start actioning once we have someone in place in Highways but has been raised with the borough and we are happy to support.

Cllr I Thompson raised concerns regarding the Horton Road Zebra crossing and his observations    regarding mismatch of kerb drops. This has been reported but will wait to see the end result.
Cllr C Wise asked if we knew how far along the Horton Road was with new resurfacing as still a lot of pot holes and unsure whether to report if will be resurfaced soon. The Chair stated he had not heard from this as within the parish or borough.
23/0202 FLOODING 
a. Lead councillors report (Paper - For information only)
The Lead Councilors report had been circulated and no questions were asked.
Following on from his flood report Cllr Thompson stated he has received a lot of emails regarding
the flood event to which he has answered all of them. He also discussed the ongoing issue with the
barge at the riverfront. He is working with the Environment Agency to find out who owns the boat. There is a considerable cost to the damage at the riverfront. He has had a meeting with Cllr S Young to assess the situation with regards to insurance and repairs. Cllr Thompson also discussed the operations of the Jubilee River and how 4 gate changes within a 12hr period caused the barge to mount the riverfront. He has made a report on it to the Environment Agency and will bring up at their meeting on the 13th February. Cllr M Davies questioned the rise of the water levels to which Cllr Thomson said it was quite serious. Cllr S Young confirmed it will be the barge owner’s public liability insurance response before looking at the parish insurance.
b. To note that Ben Crampin from RBWM Flood Risk Manager has circulated an email advising of a   

      meeting to take place late Feb/early March to collect data regarding the recent flooding events. 
      He has requested participation from the parish councils (Cllr I. Thompson had advised he will  

      provide a written report) 

     Regarding the flood risk managers request from RBWM Cllr Thompson confirmed he has sent his    

     report together with flood maps into the borough. He has provided his flood report and maps for   

     members of the public for tonight’s meeting also and welcomes any additional information he is  

     not aware of.

c.  Councillor’s Questions
Cllr E Larcombe commented on the operation of the Jubilee River and confirmed it is the same water, different time. He stressed the RTS CH1 partnership contribution was removed from the scheme and now we have a substandard Datchet to Hythe end flood improvement measure in place which may or may not be funded with the £10million political commitment. 
He discussed the RTS consultation and how the letter to respond came after the last Datchet Parish Council meeting. He has now responded with a complaint. His reasons being the current scheme has no continuity, no connectivity and it is incoherent and illogical. Cllr Larcombe continued to say he has arranged for the Thames regional flood and coastal committee members to visit the Jubilee River within the next few weeks. He has also raised a petition about land drainage infrastructure for which he needs more signatures. 

ACTION: Clerk to put on website and speak to Cllr A Clemens to get on social media. Clerk to also respond by 4th Match to RTS consultation.
He informed the Wraysbury flood meeting is available to watch on YouTube. 

Speaking on the Wraysbury drain, he said Riparian owners are using it as a waste system. There has also been a planning application to culvert it which was refused but they culverted it anyway and concreted it over which is causing Wraysbury Green to still be flooded 4 weeks after the flood. The Chair said this was very relevant to Datchet as there are some Riparian owners that have removed some flood defenses in Datchet and the borough will be taking action both in Wraysbury and Datchet.
Cllr M Davies asked where in Datchet the riparian owners were to which the chair confirmed Southlea Rd. Cllr Thompson referred to the RTS consultation document and how he was asked for a consultation in November 2022 to which he replied fully in January 2023 and that report has never been acknowledged or responded to. He is wondering if the same thing will happen again and suggests we resubmit our initial consultation as nothing has changed. Cllr S Young discussed the success of the flood meeting and will share feedback on website. The chair reiterated the positive feedback of the meeting.
23/0203 EVENTS
.

a. Lead councillors report (For information only) 
     Nothing to report
b. To consider if The Prince’s Trust can set up a roadside water station for walkers to stop on route  

     for their charity walk and cycle on October 6th 2024 and decide on a location (email circulated)

The chair asked for input on the council’s view on this. The general consensus was that it was a great idea and something we should be involved in. There were a few health & safety issues raised and public liability insurance questioned as event will be on our land. Cllr S Glover suggested the clerk write back to the charity to clarify details and bring up again at the next meeting.

DECISION: It was agreed for this to go ahead subjects to the points raised. This was proposed by Cllr. D. Buckley, seconded by Cllr. I. Bacon and UNANIMOUSLY AGREED.

ACTION: Clerk to contact charity for clarification and put on next months agenda.
c. Councillor’s Questions
    Cllr S. Glover advised he had been reminded by Cllr A Clemens to deal with the Ellis journey along    

     with Cllr Thompson as he is not available and confirmed that it is on his agenda along with D-Day.

23/0204 WORKING GROUPS 
a. To receive reports from working groups (If necessary)
     Nothing to report
b. To consider and review the membership of the Strategic Plan Working Group (Paper   

     Circulated)

    DECISION: A review of the membership for the Strategic Plan Working Group was undertaken and   

    it was decided that Cllr S Young & Cllr S Glover would become new members. This was proposed     

    by Cllr. D. Buckley, seconded by Cllr D Sanders and UNANIMOUSLY AGREED.

ACTION: Clerk to organise a meeting before next month’s meeting for group members to discuss terms of reference and elect a chair.
c. To consider and the review the membership of the Cemetery Working Group – To Add Cllr P    

     Bicknell to this group.

     DECISION: A review of the membership for the group was undertaken and it was decided that Cllr  

     P Bicknell be added to the group. This was proposed by Cllr. D. Buckley, seconded by Cllr D    

     Sanders and UNANIMOUSLY AGREED.
d. Councillor’s Questions
     None
8.55pm - The chair proposed to extend the meeting by a further 15 minutes. UNANIMOUSLY   AGREED.
23/0205 COMMITTEES - 
a. To receive reports from committees (if necessary) 
      Nothing to report
b. Councillors Questions 

      Cllr E Larcome spoke regarding the regional flood and coastal committee and advised that he had
      refused to consent to an additional £20million expenditure next year on the RTS as nothing had 
      come from £70million already spent on the scheme.

     Cllr s Glover asked if he could obtain some prices/quotes for litter picking equipment to be stored
    centrally to assist with the public litter picking group that had recently asked if we had any 
    equipment they could use. Cllr P Bicknell and the Chair advised that the borough have equipment 
    and for the Clerk to contact them to see what they have and if not put this on next months’ 
    agenda.

    ACTION: Clerk to contact RBWM on litter picking equipment.

23/0206 COUNCILLORS QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 
None
23/0207 PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
Alison Crampin commented on Biodiversity Net Gain for AL39 and confirmed it is included in the plan. She also mentioned that the plot of land to the north of the cemetery by Datchet Common Brook could be a possibility when looking to extend the cemetery. In relation to the zebra crossing Alison confirmed the borough did say they were going to do this in 2021 along with two other things for Datchet. She spoke in regards to Cllr Thompsons flood report and asked if he could confirm the cause of the Eton end flooding as this hadn’t been answered and also questioned the grass cutting figures. The Chair asked for Cllr Thompson to come back to her on the flood report and asked if she could put her questions in writing so we could respond to her.

23/0208 THE NEXT MEETING PARISH COUNCIL MEETING WILL BE HELD ON MONDAY 11th March 2024
The meeting closed at 9.05PM    
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